Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

November  8, 2011
The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 10:50 on Tuesday, November  8, 2011 in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with prayer.

The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Presentations
Chuck Gobin gave short presentation on his experience using iAnnotate to correct papers online.
Action Items
The follow recommendation came from the Academic Policies and Curriculum Committee meeting, November 1, 2011:

Proposal from the School of Graduate and Professional Studies to change the repeat policy (below) at the Graduate level only to include courses with a grade of “C”.  This would create a separate repeat policy specific to Asbury’s graduate programs.  The policy for the undergraduate program will remain as it is.
Current University Repeat Course Policy:
1. A student may repeat twice any course in which a grade of "C-", "D", or "F" was received at Asbury University.
2.  The course must be repeated at Asbury University and with a course deemed equivalent by the Registrar’s Office.

3. The higher earned grade in any repeated course will count in the computation of the cumulative point standing.

4. Credit hours in repeated courses will count only once.

5. Repeated courses will be so marked (R) on the permanent record.

The motion passed.
Announcements

The next Faculty Brown Bag will be November 10 from 11:30 a.m.– 2:30 p.m.  Ben Brammell will speak about “Everything You Wanted to Know, But Were Afraid to Ask about Hermaphroditic Fish, Seven-Legged Frogs, and Low Libido in Alligators.”

The President’s All-Employee Community Meeting will be held in the Grille on November 15 from 10:50– 12:00 p.m.
Course evaluations will be done on paper this term.
Grades are due on December 20.  Classes for Spring Term begin on January 9.  The Martin Luther King Holiday will be January 16.  The next Faculty Meeting will be January 17.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:45.
Respectfully Submitted,

Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary
